Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
Monthly Board Meeting
September 13, 2023


Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, September 13, 2023 at the front clubhouse.  Curt Delong President opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken by Curt. The board members present were Curt DeLong-President, Mary Rivera-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Albert Erdmann-Director and Roger Herbert-Director. Estelle Deneumoustier-Director was absent. Vice President-Dawn Hughes resigned.

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the monthly board meeting held on August 9, 2023. A motion was made by Roger to accept the minutes as read, second for approval by Albert. All in favor, motion carried.

Approval of Town Hall Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the town hall meeting held on Monday August 14, 2023. A discussion followed to insure all board members and HOA members present collectively remembered the accounts of this meeting. A motion was made by Georgia to accept minutes as read, second for approval by Albert. All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report:
Georgia read Financial Report for August, 2023. All account balances were read. The total was $14,703.10. A motion was made by Mary to accept the financial report as read, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the September activity meeting. A motion was made by Mary to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Roger. All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business:

· Curt addressed Dawn Hughes resignation letter and submit it to the board. A motion was made by Albert to accept the letter of resignation, second for approval by Mary. All in favor, motion carried.
· Upcoming HOA board election in November. Nominating Committee right now is Curt Delong and Georgia Moffat. Need to assemble help with ballot stuffing and mailing, voter verification on Election Day, vote counters etc. 
1. A deadline for new HOA membership will be next month’s October 4th HOA meeting. As per Article VII, section 7.1 of the HOA By-laws. 
2. Anyone wanting to run for a board seat also needs to announce on or before October’s board meeting. 
· Roger nominated Luis Melendez for a board seat. Attendee Luis Melendez accepted the nomination for an HOA board seat. Roger then nominated Mary Santana-Edge for a position of board director. Attendee Mary Santana Edge accepted the nomination for the board seat. Roger Hebert nominated himself for an upcoming elected board seat. 
Albert Erdmann nominated himself for a board seat in the November election.


As of this writing there are 5 HOA Board Seats open. Candidates who are running this election:	
Luis Melendez
Mary Santana-Edge
Roger Hebert
Albert Erdmann

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Albert stated that not a thing has been changed regarding the DBPR. Considering that Statute 723 states that ELS can be held finanically responsible for lying in the prospectus. With the 90 day notice we now will have a prospectus that will state we do not have Duke Energy in this park. Curt reminding the members that other ELS proprieties are also dealing with the electronic payment issue and they are just as upset as we are.
· Suggestion was for both the HOA Board and members complete a DBPR Mobile Home Complaint Form. Albert volunteered to assist with completing the form to submit.
· Luis Melendez spoke about an active law suit against ELS in Chicago regarding lot rent increases and other issues we are talking about. Luis/Georgia did supply written information for residents to take a picture as how to join the law suit.
· Mary announced that a Round Table event sponsored by Representative Johann Lopez is scheduled for Tuesday September 26, 2023. The event will be from 10-11 AM at the front clubhouse. Ms. Lopez will have Attorney Anthony Suarez, Director of Legal Clinic Services and Laudi Campo, Director of the Hispanic Federation. They will speak and give resources to our residents regarding legal advice and technology training.
· Georgia brought up there is a Resident Safety Fair scheduled for October 12, 2023 at the front clubhouse. Georgia asked Luis Melendez to explain it. As of this writing Luis stated he has Orange County Sheriff’s Office, Orange County Fire Department and the Red Cross coming. He is continuing to reaching out for other agencies to join the fair.
· A resident asked about reviewing the plans for the back entrance/exit project. Albert answered stating anyone can go the Saint John’s River Water District website and see the permit and plans for the project. 


A motion was by Georgia to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Albert. All in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:02 PM.


Next meeting October 4, 2023 at 6:00 PM
